

LPRC Newsletter

May 2024 Meeting Minutes of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Ventresca, Bryan Cinelli, Brian Geary

Guests applying for membership:

1st – Mike Shaw, Brandon Bosley
 2nd – Chris Benson, Mike Cathers, Steve Lowe
 3rd – Tad Darfus, Jeremy Collier
 Voted in as full members – Tad Darfus, Jeremy Collier

Of Members Present - 25

Secretary's Report -

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and minutes were approved. Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

Treasurer's Report -

For April 2024:
Opening Balance \$ 28,671.56
Expenses \$ 1,037.85
Deposits \$ 216.96
Closing Balance \$ 27,850.67
Petty Cash \$ 158.00
Savings/Jr League \$ 2,235.86

Motion to approve was seconded and passed unanimously.

Vice President report –

- -Gate Project in progress, conduit has been run under driveway, injury caused a delay, to be completed shorty
- -Turbine Vent Fans for Rifle House to be installed in the coming week to eliminate moisture/condensation
- -Waiting for rain to stop and ground to dry for Straw
- -50ft backstop to get maintenance in June

Executive Officer report -

-Water and soda restocked, Wally assisted while Bryan was away on vacation. There was \$16 taken in for drinks and targets.

League Secretary report -

Upcoming (June) Matches:

- -1st Saturday 1800 Bullseye Pistol Match
- -2nd Saturday State Service Pistol Match
- -3rd ARA Benchrest Rifle Match

Pistol and Rimfire leagues are currently active

Technical Officers report -

-No report

Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

- -Safety orientation was given on 4/14 with 2 people in attendance.
- -Frank outlined the youth league to the prospective members at the meeting.
- **Due to schedules and health challenges, we will need additional NRA certified Rifle and Pistol instructors as well as Range Safety Officers this summer to safely conduct the youth league**

Special Events Coordinator report -

- -The Annual Club Picnic will be held on Saturday, September 28. There will be more raffle selections for female attendees this year, Clarke will be seeking input and recommendations from club members. Please mark your calendars for 12-3PM now!
- -We are having a members firearm raffle this year, one 50/50 ticket from the monthly meeting can be used monthly for this drawing. The firearm will be a Taurus 6 shot 9mm Revolver, optics ready.

Membership Committee report -

(2) 1st time prospects, (3) 2nd time and (2) 3rd time (requiring final paperwork).

Old Business:

Item #1

Club is partnering **this Saturday** May 18 for Family Fun Day with Fairfield Fish and Game. Our club is running the Rifle Range. We will have hats available for Members who work the even. We committed 6 members to volunteer. 9a-3p time slot. Contact Trent Stepp at tent.stepp@gmail.com or 614-578-7350 if interested and able to assist. All

help is welcome and appreciated!

Location:

2270 Bickel Church Road Baltimore 43015

Item #2

-Options for stools at rifle house (Mike Maston loaned his to the club for testing). Positive response from membership thus far.

Item #3

-State Service Match 2nd Saturday of June

Christopher Chisolm provided a brief Discussion on Distinguished Program, badges, and competitive shooting recognition.

New Business:

-None

Member Recognition:

-Dan Turner, Club Secretary, has been hospitalized after a fall while volunteering at the range. Members who were present were updated with Dan's current condition from Clarke and prayers for a speedy and full recovery as he moves from the hospital to physical therapy.

Rule Update:

Article XI section (K) "The use of steel targets shall only be conducted in the enclosed bunkers built for that purpose and on approved targets and in a manner approved by the Executive Committee. The 50-yard enclosed steel spinner bunker on the rifle range is for rimfire (non-magnum) only! The 100-yard enclosed steel plate bunker on the rifle range is for the use of personal steel plate targets provided by members using any allowed caliber per Section S below."

Reminder to all shooters that only rimfire (non-magnum, no .17 HMR or other necked cartridges) rounds to be used in the 50-yard bunker. Allowable centerfire cartridges may be used in the 100-yard bunker.

50/50 Raffle:

Amount = \$54, \$27 to the club and \$27 to the winner. Winner was Wayne Stevens who donated it to the Youth League.

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club Officers for 2023/2024

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350
Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002
Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625
Secretary - Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com
Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli (412) 737-7113
League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782
Technical Officer - Caleb Huckins (419) 296-0518
Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791
Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488
Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889

NRA #C5851 DCM #24176